
Newsletter – WC 13th January 2025
              Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.
                I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 
             – Philippians 4:13
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A massive St John’s well done to all 
our Silverdale Stars this week.

Curlews - Roman
For a fantastic week in school – lots of role play, 

lots of work, lots of socialising!

Bitterns – Seb B
For being so enthusiastic about school and being 

learning ready

Harriers – Lewis
For always working hard in every maths lesson. He 
is focussed, works independently and is improving 

every day.

Some families received emails regarding 
attendance on Tuesday, for the period of 4th 

September 2024 to 20th December 2024. We do 
this to highlight it to families, but also so we can 

support. Our attendance policy states that ‘a pupil 
is on track to becoming a persistent absentee 

when their attendance falls to 90% or below at 
any point during the school year; whether the 

absences are authorised or unauthorised’. 
For clarity with the new rules which the 

government is instilling with regards attendance.  
We will look at each individual case when it comes 

to attendance, especially taking into account 
current attendance and attitude towards fulfilling 

the legal responsibility for the child to attend 
school, and judge whether a penalty notice is the 
best available tool to improve attendance.  As a 

school, we are asking parents to please be mindful 
about when you are booking holidays and please 
be aware of the impact term-time absence can 
have on your child’s wellbeing and educational 

achievement in school.

Attendance

Playground
We have priced up climbing, crawling and 
balancing equipment for the soft, raised areas 
in the playground.  It is super expensive!  Whilst 
the PTA will be able to raise money for some of 
it, we wondered if anyone knew of anyone 
wanted rid of any of the above, or know of 
anyone that makes them at a good price.  The 
younger children still need areas to climb, 
balance, read, relax away from the playground 
ball games.  We also need a wooden gazebo!  
Something that looks similar to 
this.  We have been quoted
over £10, 000 for this.  

Village dinner dance!
We need a committee for this.  It will be 

happening after February half term – 
hopefully in the Gaskell hall.  It will be a 

community event, one which we hope will 
raise lots of money.  Please see Carly and 

Chimene, if you would like to be involved.  In 
the meantime, get practising those dance 

steps and get out your posh frocks!

Mrs Taylor
Mrs Taylor will only be in the office on Monday 

next week.. Mrs Alderson will be in all day 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday morning 
and all day Friday.  Please be patient in the 

afternoons whilst we answer the telephone and 
‘man’ the office.  Please direct any emails to 

Miss Sanderson on the days Mrs Alderson isn’t 
in.Chinese Day

Mengke and Xinyi were wonderful today, as we 
celebrated 2025 the ‘year of the snake’!  We 
learnt some Chinese words and completed 

Chinese crafts.  The children enjoyed wearing red 
and being immersed in the Chinese culture.  

Thanks again to the Confucius Institute

Mid-Morning Snack

What do your children think of mid morning 
snack? We have changed to the school kitchen 

flapjack recently (Mrs Taylor and Miss 
Sanderson were baking all weekend!) We do 

mid morning snack to be inclusive (not all 
children have a  snack), and also to try and limit 
the amount of single use plastic some children 
have.  However, it doesn’t seem as popular this 

term so far, and we have spotted unhealthy 
snacks creeping in!  Please ask your children for 

their thoughts
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Next Week…
20.01.25 –  Mrs Taylor out Tuesday to Friday
20.01.25 – John (volunteer) in Bitterns
21.01.25 – Learning support staff epilepsy 
training
21.01.25 – Quality of Education governors 
meeting
23.01.25 – National Handwriting day!
24.01.25 – Alderhey worship
24.01.24 – Miss Jackson on training morning

For ages 4-5 and up
Will Faizah be bold enough to fence in 

front of others? A warm, beautifully 
illustrated book with an unusual message 

on bravery.
For ages 6-8 and up

A hard-hitting picture book which tells the 
true story of a Holocaust survivor. 

This important book explores 
dark events in a sensitive but unflinching 

way.

It is Bitterns’ class blog this week.  Please click 
here to have a look

Class Blog

A huge ‘well done’ to Bitterns this week.
 Curlews
 Bitterns
 Harriers
 Average school

Attendance

These trips will be taking place WC 24th March 
2025.  They are always such a good opportunity 

for children to develop their resilience in the 
outdoors, to work collaboratively and to have 

new and exciting experiences.  We will be 
working with the team at High Borrans again this 

year.  This outdoor centre comes with a very 
good reputation.  They have climbing walls on 

site, rope courses and a small lake for canoeing 
and kayaking.  Our first trip will be with Nursery 
and Reception on 25.03.25.  Dan Willan coaches 

are taking us.  Year 1 and 2 have theirs on 
26.03.25.  Miss Sanderson will be driving the 
minibus.  Year 3/4 are having their overnight 

stay/trip on 27/28.03.25.  We will hopefully be 
taking the minibus and cars for this one.

We will also be taking the Year 5s sailing on 20th 
June (a bit later in the year this time, as it is 

warmer).  There may just be a little extra treat 
for our Year 6s later in the year too!

Payments for High Borrans trips are due by 14th 
February 2025

Outdoor Education

The mouth of the righteous is a fountain of life, 
but violence overwhelms the mouth of the 

wicked. —Proverbs 10:11

Friday Thought

Week 2  WC 20.01.25

Lunches

Reindeer rush

Carmen Jackson will be coming to family 
worship on 31st January, so we can present 
her with a cheque.  Well done to all of our 

children who took part in the Reindeer Rush 
and thankyou to our parents who donated so 
generously to this great cause. The final total 

raised was £610

Primary Nursery Admission
We have spaces available in Nursery. Please 
come and have a look around our wonderful 
provision or contact the office for a booking 

form. Tours are still available during the school 
day, please ring to book. 

Vicky Cartledge will be coming to talk to us 
about Alder Hey hospital next Friday in 

worship.  She will be telling us a bit about 
where your money will be going and how it 

helps others. 

Alder Hey Hospital

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
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